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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE



14th October, 2003


Pendleton College


De la Salle Campus


Weaste Lane


Salford


Meeting commenced:
7.00 pm


“               ended:
9.00 pm

PRESENT:
R. Marsh – in the Chair 

Councillors Carson, Owen, Perkins and Ullman



A. Stevenson

)
S.A.R.A



A. Marsh

)



M. Ferrer

-
Claremont Community Association



J. Gandy

-
Weaste Community Watch



J. Smethurst

-
Height Methodist Church



M. Parnham

)
Oakwood Community Group



P. Massey

)

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



A. Booth

-
The People’s Voice & Tootal Boys



J. Leonard

)
Meadow Court



P. Leonard

)




J. Burns

-
Hope



L. Goodier

-
Space



M. Kirk

-
Durham Road Community Watch



B. Murch

-
Salford Advertiser

OFFICERS:
A. Westwood

-
Area Co-ordinator



M. Walbank

-
Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



M. McHugh

-
Corporate Services





32. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Heywood and G. Ainsworth, F. Butterworth, L. Crowder, M. Hinde, E. Ogbeta, J. White and P. White.

33. BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE – 22ND SEPTEMBER, 2003
M. Walbank submitted details of the applications contained within the minutes of the meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Budget Sub-Committee held on 22nd September, 2003.

M. Walbank provided details of an application for funding in the sum of £2,000 received from the Salford City Council Events Team to assist in the costs of the provision of the bonfire event at Buile Hill Park. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Committee in respect of the undermentioned applications for funding from the Devolved Budget be approved.

	Application
	Sum Applied for
	Decision and Amount

	Buddies Crèche Facilities
	£15,700 for a project 

co-ordinator’s salary
	Refuse

	Tootal Boys F.C.
	£2,461 for travel costs, referees’ fees, etc.
	Approve - £2,461

	Listening People
	Share of costs associated with city-wide counselling service costing £11,640 including a service at Hope High School costing £2,550
	Approve - £250

	Church Avenue Residents’ Association
	£2,100 for closure order and planning application fees in connection with a gating / community garden scheme.
	Approve - £2,100




(2) THAT the application for funding submitted by the Salford City Council Events Team be deferred for consideration by the Claremont  / Weaste Budget Sub-Committee.

34. BUDGET BALANCE SHEET
M. Walbank submitted the budget balance statement for the period ending 13th October, 2003.

Discussion ensued in relation to the funding allocation to Fairbridge.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT payment of the funding allocation to Fairbridge in the sum of £8,000 be held until April, 2004.

35. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 9th September, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

36. ACTION SHEET

Consideration was given to the Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 9th September, 2003.

Discussion ensued in relation to the Action Sheet, as follows: -

Item 1

It was noted that a report in respect of the matter would be submitted at the meeting of this Committee to be held on 11th November, 2003.

A submission was made on behalf of the Hope Action Group regarding the matter.

In relation to the submission it was –

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to provide details as to whether the telecommunications mast installations on Stott Lane are subject to formal leases, and if so, on what terms.

Item 2

The Director of Development Services submitted a report in relation to this item. (Minute 37(a) below refers)

Item 4

M. Walbank indicated that this item would be considered at a future meeting of this Committee.

Item 5

Councillor Ullman provided details of the announcement made by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) in relation to the successful Manchester and Salford Pathfinder application to the Housing Market Renewal Fund (HMRF).

Discussion ensued in relation to the way in which the local community would be involved in the decision-making process for implementation of schemes. It was reported that local forums had been established within each of the Renewal Areas.  

Members indicated that the consultation process would also include the views of members of Claremont / Weaste Political Executive Group and the Claremont / Weaste Community Committee.

It was also noted that other local partners, including the Salford Royal Hospitals NHS Trust would be included in the consultation process.

Item 16

M. Parnham submitted a report in relation to the ongoing problems being experienced by members of the community whilst crossing Lancaster Road, adjacent to the new housing scheme on the site of the former Oakwood public house. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to undertake a traffic flow survey at the site with a view to the provision of a pelican / puffin crossing.

Item 18

The Director of Environmental Services submitted a report in relation to this item. (Minute 37(b) below refers)
Item 19

It was noted that the Director of Development Services had been requested to examine this issue.

Item 21

M. Walbank indicated that the concerns raised had been passed to representatives of the Chief Executive Directorate.

37. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Report of the Director of Development Services

The Director of Development Services submitted a report providing details in relation to the development of Supplementary Planning Guidance in relation to Telecommunications.

The report noted that the current Guidance was being amended and that a report thereon would be submitted at the next meeting of this Committee.

Discussion ensued in relation to –

· Damage to trees as a result of the erection of telecommunication masts;

· The process undertaken in appealing against a decision taken by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to refuse an application for planning permission;

· The need to ensure that the Council protects trees on the public highway in the same way that trees are protected under Tree Preservation Orders (TPO’s)

· Details of the roll-out plan to increase the number of telecommunication masts submitted nationally by the Mobile Telephone Network, Orange™.

· The increase in the number of telecommunication masts nationally in the last 12 months

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to attend the next meeting of this Committee to address the Committee in relation to –

(a)
Supplementary Planning Guidance on Telecommunications;

(b)
The process undertaken in appealing against a decision taken by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to refuse an application for planning permission;

(c)
The process by which the Council ensures that trees along the public highway are protected in the same way that trees are protected under Tree Preservation Orders (TPO’s); and

(d)
Details of the roll-out plan to increase the number of telecommunication masts submitted nationally by the Mobile Telephone Network, Orange™.

(b)
Report of the Director of Environmental Services

The Director of Environmental Services submitted a report providing details of the recent work undertaken by the Directorate on Bolton Road in relation to the Litter Enforcement Scheme.

Members noted the contents of the report and discussion ensued in relation to –

· The need for work to be continued within the area;

· The meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Political Executive Group scheduled to be held on 22nd October, 2003, at which the issues of (a) Litter Enforcement Scheme and (b) street wardens would be considered; and

· Work being undertaken with local schools relating to the issue of litter.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT a report be submitted at the next meeting of this Committee in relation to the update provided by the Director of Environmental Services at the meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Executive Group scheduled to be held on 22nd October, 2003.

38. REPORTS FROM LOCALITIES
(a)
Parks


(i)
Lightoaks Park

Consideration was given to the notes of the Lightoaks Park Walkabout held on 23rd September, 2003.

M. Kirk reported that as a result of the walkabouts at the park, services and facilities were improving.

He noted that the Environmental Services Directorate had not been represented at the walkabout and raised concerns in relation to this matter.

M. Walbank indicated that he had contacted a representative of the Environmental Services Directorate in relation to this matter and that the matter would be addressed for future walkabouts.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.


(ii)
Oakwood Park
Consideration was given to the notes of the Oakwood Park Walkabout held on 7th October, 2003. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.


(iii)
Buile Hill Park Restoration

M. Walbank submitted details of the proposals for the restoration of Buile Hill Park prepared by the Director of Environmental Services.

Discussion ensued in relation to –

· Consultation in relation to a timetable for the proposals;

· The means by which consultation would be undertaken;

· The need to ensure that other parks were not ‘forgotten’ during the period of the restoration; and that strategies be developed accordingly;

· The possibility that the Lead Member for Environmental Services, along with the Director of Environmental Services be invited to attend a future meeting of this Committee to provide an update in relation to (a) Buile Hill Park restoration and (b) strategies for other parks within the City.

· The success of walkabout in parks and the possible extension of walkabouts to other parts of the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the Lead Member for Environmental Services and the Director of Environmental Services be invited to attend a future meeting of this Committee to provide an update in relation to (a) Buile Hill Park restoration and (b) strategies for other parks within the City.

(b)
Hope
A report was submitted on behalf of the Hope Action Group in relation to issues affecting the Hope area, including –

· Work being undertaken between the Hope Action Group and British Telecom to ensure that graffiti covered telecommunication junction boxes are repainted.

· Communications between the Hope Action Group and N.T.L seeking the repainting of graffiti covered telecommunication junction boxes.

· Hope Residents’ Parking Scheme

· The submission of a petition to the Council in respect of the possible closure of Hope Library

Discussion ensued in relation to the following –

· Hope Library, and the work currently being undertaken by Ward Councillors to protect the library facilities;

· The need to request that the Director of Development Services submits a report at a future meeting of this Committee in relation to the Hope Residents’ Parking Scheme

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services submit a report at a future meeting of this Committee in relation to the Hope Residents’ Parking Scheme.

(c)
Hope Hospital


No report.

(d)
Height

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Height area, including –

· Cleansing issues relating to the frontages of the shops on Bolton Road and adjoining roads in a route to Buile Hill and Hope High Schools;

· An issue relating to the owner of a shop on Bolton Road parking a van on the frontage of the shop causing a blockage of the footpath; and

· A site meeting that had been set up between a residents’ group and the Development Services Directorate on Bolton Road, at which the representative of the Directorate had failed to attend.

Discussion ensued in relation to –

· The issue relating to the owner of a shop on Bolton Road parking a van on the frontage of the shop causing a blockage of the footpath.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Corporate Services examine the issue relating to the owner of a shop on Bolton Road parking a van on the frontage of the shop causing a blockage of the footpath and submit a report thereon at the next meeting of this Committee.

(e)
Duchy

Councillor Perkins raised the issue of representation on this Committee of residents and tenants from the Duchy area.

M. Walbank reported that work had been undertaken in this regard; that representatives from the area had been nominated and were invited to meetings of this Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(f)
Oakwood

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Oakwood area, including –

· The scheduled date for the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Oakwood Residents’ Association;

· Concerns that the work on the renewal of footpaths scheduled to be undertaken within the 2003 / 2004 financial year had not yet commenced; and

· The Children’s Play Area in Oakwood Park;

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(g)
Southgarth

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Southgarth area, including –

· Concerns relating to vehicles from Hew Prospect Housing Limited (NPHL) parking on footpaths.

It was noted that Members of the New Prospect Housing Limited Salford South Local Board were currently addressing the issue.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(h)
New Weaste
A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the New Weaste area, including – 

· A successful Housing Market Renewal event that had recently taken place; and

· Issues with the Space Housing Association


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(i)
Weaste

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Weaste area, including –

· The commencement of work to properties on Kennedy Road.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(j)
Tootal

A report was submitted in relation to issues affecting the Tootal area, including –

· Details of the People’s Voice becoming a recognised Tenants’ Association in accordance with New Prospect Housing Association (NPHL) rules.

· A fundraising event undertaken by the Tootal Boys Football Club; and

· The poor condition of the street lighting on Shipley Avenue.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to replace the current yellow lighting on Shipley Avenue with white lights.

39. HEALTH TASK GROUP
M. Walbank submitted a report providing details of the establishment of the Claremont / Weaste Health Task Group.

He indicated that the need for the Group had arisen as a result of the Salford Primary Care Trust moving to Locality Work. In order for this work to be successful, community health workers, other community-based workers, community representatives and other appropriate link staff would work together.

He indicated that the first meeting of the Group was scheduled to be held on Wednesday, 22nd October, 2003.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT members of the community interested in taking part in the work of the Task Group contact either M. Walbank or K. Fairhurst.

40. UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN
M. Walbank submitted a report of the Director of Development Services which outlined (a) the current position of the Unitary Development Plan Review, (b) the key changes which affected the Claremont / Weaste area and (c) the ways in which objections to, or comments upon, the revised Unitary Development Plan could be submitted.

Members noted that representations relating to the Revised Deposit Draft Unitary Development Plan should be submitted by no later than 4.30pm on Monday, 22nd December, 2003.

A report was submitted on behalf of the Hope Action Group within which the following issues were raised –

· The process by which detail of proposed revision would be made available;

· Reasons for the proposed deletion of the Chaseley Observatory site from the document;

· Reasons for the proposed deletion of the Oakley Street site from the document;

· Details of the proposals for the Hope Hospital site within the document; 

· Proposals for the Stott Lane Car Park within the document; and

· The Willows Rugby League Ground  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to provide an update report to the next meeting of committee in relation to the abovementioned issues. 

41. CENSUS 2001 – STATISTICS FOR THE SERVICE DELIVERY AREA
M. Walbank submitted a report providing details of the statistics contained within the Census 2001 for the Claremont / Weaste Service Delivery Area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

42. EVALUATION REPORT
M. Walbank requested that Members complete the meeting evaluation report and pass them to him at the end of the meeting. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

43. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
(a)
Policing

Councillor Perkins addressed the Committee in relation to the changes that were being made to the structure of Greater Manchester Police.

Discussion ensued in relation to these changes and it was

RESOLVED:
THAT Chief Superintendent B. Roe and the new Inspector and / or Sergeant for the area be invited to attend a future meeting of this Committee to provide details of the changes to the structure of policing within the Service Delivery Area.

(b)
Development of the Community Strategy
The Chair and M. Walbank submitted a report providing details of proposals to change the current Community Committee System.

He indicated that the proposals would take the form of Neighbourhood Management with a Local Strategic Partnership Board being set up within each Community Committee area.

The Local Strategic Partnership would include the Community, the Council, the Police, the Health Services and other voluntary groups and organisations.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Lead Member for Community and Social Services and T. McDonald, Assistant Director of Community and Social Services (Community Services) be invited to attend a future meeting of this Committee to provide an update report in relation to the development proposals of the Community Strategy.

(c)
Central Salford – Regeneration

Discussion ensued in relation to the possibilities of improvement to the area as a result of the initiatives currently being undertaken by the City Council and its partners.

RESOLVED:
THAT representatives of the Strategy and Resources Section within the Chief Executive Directorate be invited to attend a future meeting of this Committee to provide an update in relation to work currently being undertaken within the Service Delivery Area.

(d)
WARD BOUNDARY REVIEW 

A report was submitted on behalf of the Hope Action Group indicating that representatives of the C.B.W.G. had made a submission to the Boundary Committee in relation to the Ward Boundary Review.

Members noted that the Boundary Committee was scheduled to make a final decision in relation to the proposals on Friday, 28th November, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(e)
P.F.I. SCHOOLS
A report was submitted on behalf of the Hope Action Group seeking information relating to possible community use of the schools.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Head teachers of Buile Hill and Hope High Schools be invited to attend a future meeting of this Committee to consider the issue of community involvement.

44. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of this Committee be held at Pendleton College, De la Salle Campus, Weaste Lane, on Tuesday, 11th November, 2003, commencing at 7.00pm
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